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 This coming Wednesday is Ash Wednesday and the 

beginning of Lent.  Today’s readings give us an excellent 

reflection point for the start of our Lenten journey.  The first 

reading and the Gospel both point out that we cannot bear 

hatred in our hearts.  How can we say we love if we have 

hearts that at the same time are filled with hatred at the 

thought of certain people?  As disciples of the Lord we are 

told that we are to love one another, but it is not possible 

for love to dwell in the presence of hate. 

 

 To say that we love one another is not hard; it is the 

living it out that is hard.  We are not required to agree 

with everyone or even agree with what they do, but we 

must separate the actions from the person because if we 

do not separate one from the other and equate the action 

and the person, the disapproval of the action becomes 

transmitted to the person.  Thus, hate grows and takes 

root in our lives. 

 

 I urge all of us to examine our hearts and minds this 

Lent to see if hate, jealousy and rivalry are part of whom 

we have become.  The urgency of this reflection is 

evident.  When we look towards the crucifix, we are 

reminded that the motivation of the actions against Jesus 

were precisely hate, jealousy and rivalry.  We can see 

where these evils will lead us if we allow them to take 

root in our lives rather than the love which God offers us.  

May God give us the grace to take this Lent seriously. 

 

Ash Wednesday Masses: 

 To help get your Lent off to a good start, please note that 

there are 6 masses being offered between the two 

parishes.  There is a 6:30 a.m. mass at St. Augustine which 

will get you off to morning work or school around 7:00 a.m.  

There are two masses offered at 8:00 a.m., one at each 

parish.   

These are followed by mass at 4:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. at 

Holy Family and 5:30 p.m. at St. Augustine.  There is also a 

Fish Fry at Holy Family on Ash Wednesday.  Hope this 

helps everyone find a chance to get to mass. 

 

Stations of the Cross: 

 This Lent we are putting a special emphasis on 

promoting the Stations of the Cross.  The bracelet that is 

being handed out this year includes the prayer that is 

said at the start of our reflection at each station; We 

adore you O Christ and we praise you, for by your holy 

cross you have redeemed the world. 

 The reason we are putting a focus on this prayer form 

is because it offers us a special opportunity to highlight 

the journey of the final hours in the life of Jesus.  Though 

we can’t all be in Jerusalem to visit the actual sites of the 

stations, we can walk with Jesus spiritually in a path that 

was motivated with love for us and for our salvation.  

Afterall, walking with Jesus is the goal of our lives.  Thank 

you for your participation. 

 

 The Stations of the Cross are prayed every Friday 

evening at 7:00 p.m. following the Fish Fry at the parish 

which is hosting the dinner that night.   

 

 

Missionary Strategic Planning: 

 Just a quick update to let you know that both leadership 

groups have gone through a day long process on 

leadership development and a day long workshop on 

understanding the document written by Archbishop 

Vigneron, Unleash the Gospel.  Both groups found the 

experiences rewarding.   

 

 I tell you this so that you understand the amount of time 

and commitment some of our leadership are putting into 

creating a plan that will chart the course for the future of 

our parishes focusing on evangelization, vibrant worship 

of God, service to the community, strengthening our 

families, educational opportunities and a life giving 

proclamation of the Gospel. 

 

 Please continue to pray for all of them in this very 

important role. 

 

Meditation after communion: 

 Over the years, we have been praying various prayers 

after communion.  Most recently, we have been praying 

for our Missionary Strategic Planning Process.  During 

Lent, we will be doing something different. 

 

 After everyone has received the Eucharist, we will be 

hearing a song that has been recorded by our own music 

ministry program from both parishes.  The song is called, 

With Lifted Hands.  I encourage you to listen to it on 

YouTube so that you are familiar with the words and 

maybe feel comfortable enough to actually sing along.  

We will resume the prayer after communion once Lent is 

over. 

 

Finally: 

Please remember to continue to invite people to join you 

at mass if they are presently not worshipping at another 

Catholic church. Have a great week. 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 

Associate Pastor:  Reverend John Nedumcheril    E-mail:  john2007usa@aol.com    Phone:  (810) 392-2056 Ext. 221 

Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 

Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 

 

Holy Family Parish 

 

79780 Main Street, Memphis, MI 48041 

Website:  http://www.holyfamily-online.org 

Email - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 

Faith Formation Director - Susan Finley Ext. 229 

sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 

Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 

Youth Ministry - Jennifer McClelland Ext. 228 

st.ahfyouthministry@gmail.com 

Director of Music Ministry - Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 

The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 

Grand Knight  - John Mastej      810-310-0431 

GK10501@mikofc.org 

 

Sunday Masses:   

Saturday:  4:30 p.m.     Sunday:  10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  

 

Daily Masses:   

Tuesday:  7:00 p.m. & Friday:  8:00 a.m. 

 

Please see the bulletin for the 

current Holy Day Mass schedule. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesday:  6:30 p.m.                Saturday:  3:30 p.m. 

Or by appointment. 

 

 

 

St. Augustine School 

67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  

School Office:  586-727-9365 

 

Principal - Emily Lenn          Ext. 131 

Secretary - Judy Rey          Ext. 130 

Secretary - Lisa Hunter                                       Ext. 129 

Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please contact the parish office to 

schedule a baptism.

It is recommended that parents 

seeking Baptism for their child attend 

two baptismal preparation classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  

 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province 

of Michigan, engaged couples must contact the 

Parish Office six months prior to the desired date 

of marriage and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 

 

Notify the Parish Office 

of any need for hospital 

or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 

Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 

near major holidays.  Please submit electronically to: 

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or 

cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

 

Announcement deadline:  Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

68035 Main St., Richmond, MI  48062  

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicparish.org 

Email - staugustinerichmond@comcast.net 

 

Parish Office:  (586) 727-5215       Fax (586) 727-3760 

 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. and 

Monday - Thursday 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Director of Music Ministry Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

Office of Faith Formation: (586) 727-9290 

Email:  st.augustinefaithformation@outlook.com 

Hours:  Monday - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

             Tuesday - 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

Youth Ministry-Jennifer McClelland 810 392-2056 Ext. 228 

Holy Day Masses:  Please see the bulletin for the current 

Holy Day Mass schedule. 
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ATTENTION!�

ITALY:  FLORENCE � ASSISI � ROME �

PILGRIMAGE AND PERFORMANCE TOUR�

�

We have had over 100 parishioners from Holy Family and �

St. Augus�ne, plus members of St. Mary Queen of Crea�on 

and the Richmond Community Choir indicate a strong interest 

in par�cipa�ng in the  opportunity to join us on our SPECIAL 

PILGRIMAGE and CHOIR PERFORMANCE TOUR to Italy.  This 

truly is a “once in a life�me” opportunity.  We have now had 

two separate mee�ngs, plus opened it up for asking ques�ons 

to help determine your commitment for joining us.  The �me 

has come for us to finalize the details and make a 

COMMITMENT.  We have iden�fied the following two weeks 

of February 17

th

 and February 24

th

 for that process. �

�

Here is what you need to do to indicate you want to 

commit and par$cipate in our Pilgrimage and Tour of 

Rome, Florence and Assisi, Italy.�

�

• Send a check for $350 payable to “Corporate Travel” �

� (write “Rome Pilgrimage” in the MEMO on your check) 

� Mail to:�

� � � Pilgrimage Commi4ee�

� � � A4n:  Joe Agosta�

� � � 9750 Division Road�

� � � Columbus, MI 48063�

�

• PLEASE attach the following information in your mailing:�

�

�

�

�

�

�

We are excited for this opportunity and need to determine 

the number of par�cipants.  Par�cipa�on level does affect 

cost.  ALSO � keep in mind that we are planning to do some 

specific Fund Raising, which will help lower the cost for those 

who par�cipate in the Choir.  Please direct any ques�ons to 

Joe Agosta.  �

�

God’s Blessings!�

Joe Agosta � Director of Music Ministries�

St. Augus�ne and Holy Family Parishes�

(810) 305�1385 / ‘joeyagosta@yahoo.com’�

◊ Number of Par$cipants with Contact Informa$on 

($350 for each par$cipant)�

◊ Indicate if these individuals (including you) wish to 

be part of our Pilgrimage Choir and, if so, your 

voice �level (Soprano, Alto, Tenor or Bass).�

Ash Wednesday, February 26, 2020 

 

Masses at St. Augustine:   

6:30 a.m.,  8:00 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  

 

Masses at Holy Family:   

8:00 a.m., 4:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.  

 

High School Oratory Contest 

 

Right to Life of Michigan’s annual high school oratory 

contest is open to all prolife high school students in 

Michigan.  Contestants will give a 5 to 7 minute speech on 

one of several prolife topics.  Contests are sponsored by 

Right to Life of Michigan affiliates across the state.  Winners 

of the local affiliate contests will compete in the statewide 

contest in the Lansing area in the spring, and the winner of 

the state competition will win a trip to compete in National 

Right to Life’s contest in June or July.  Cash prizes are 

awarded at the state and national level for the 1st, 2nd, and 

3rd place contest winners. 

 

For more information about the Oratory Contest, go to 

rtl.org/school or contact your local Right to Life of 

Michigan affiliate, or State Contest Coordinator, 

Catherine Kinsey at (616) 532-2300 or ckinsey@rtl.org. 
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F A I T H  M A T T E R S  

 

Monday Bible Study with Fr. Joe meets at Holy Family. The 

next study will be on Monday, March 2, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Life Center.  If you have not attended in the past, that is 

okay, you can start where we are.  Please bring your bible 

and a note pad.   

Walking with Purpose, a bible study for women, 

offers opportunity for a closer relationship with 

Jesus and a community of women. This group 

meets weekly on Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. in the 

PARISH HALL at St. Augustine.  If you have any 

questions, please contact the parish office.  

 

Text or call us with questions: Jennifer (810) 384-6931 

Jessica (810) 650-0564 or Alex (810) 357-4463 

BOX 

CITY 

Friday, March 13-Saturday, March 14 at St. Augustine 

LET US KNOW YOU GOT THIS and WILL BE THERE! 


